
   

 

 

MINUTES 

APRIL 2021 COMMITTEE MEETING 

TIOGA COUNTY CLERK 
Meeting Date: April 6, 2021 

 

 

 

Present:  Committee Chair Legislator C. Balliet, Legislator D. Mullen, Legislator W. Standinger, Legislator L. 

Sullivan, Legislative Chair M. Sauerbrey  

                  

Staff Present: Andrea Klett, County Clerk, Suellen Griffin, Deputy County Clerk 

 

MINUTES 

 

Motion by Legislator Mullen to accept March’s minutes as presented, seconded by Standinger, and carried. 

 

 

FINANCIAL  

 

The monthly financial reports were accepted as presented. 

 

RESOLUTIONS 
 

Resolution D02-2021 was presented to the Committee.  This resolution recognizes Linda Bogart for her 35 

years of service with Tioga County.  Linda is retiring as of April 30th 2021.  The Clerk reported that the entire 

staff of the Clerk’s Office will be attending the Legislative meeting at 12:00 PM on April 13th when the 

resolution goes before the Legislature.  The Clerk’s Office will have to be closed during this time.  Memos will 

be distributed to local attorneys and searchers and signs will be posted around the office and on the door so that 

people are aware that the office will be closed briefly on the 13th.   The Committee suggested to the Clerk that 

she check with the County Attorney to make sure that closing the Clerk’s Office isn’t in violation of State law.  

The Committee then accepted the resolution as presented. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

The Clerk presented the DMV production report for March.  The report showed that people are still more 

inclined to spend the extra $30.00 to get an Enhanced License rather than the Real ID, which is free.  Most 

likely because New York shares a border with Canada. 

 

The Committee expressed their appreciation for the dedication and professionalism exhibited by the staff of the 

DMV.  The Committee particularly noted the ability of Lisa Chandler, Principal Motor Vehicle License Clerk, 

to handle the line in the hallway in a courteous manner while still ensuring that people follow Covid-19 safety 

procedures.    

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Andrea Klett 

Tioga County Clerk 


